




March 17, 2023 

Stanley Poszywak, OCC Examiner-in-Charge  
Large Bank Supervision, Office of the Comptroller  
127 Public Square 
Mail Code: OH-01-27-1006 
Cleveland, OH 44114-1306 
 
Dear Mr. Poszywak, 

This letter to is offer comments regarding Key Bank’s CRA exam conducted by the OCC 
for 2019 through 2021. 

NeighborWorks Salt Lake was established in 1977 in response to red lining that was 
occurring in underserved neighborhoods in Salt Lake City, Utah. Public and private sector 
collaborated with residents in these neighborhoods to create the organization to help revitalize 
blighted property and engage banks in meeting the credit needs of these struggling 
neighborhoods. 

In NeighborWorks Salt Lakes’ 45 years of serving neighborhoods, lending institutions 
have been and continue to be a critical partner in our non-traditional lending products, real 
estate development, economic development and our community engagement programs. 

I have the privilege of serving NeighborWorks since 1986 and can speak to the tenure of 
our partnership with Key Bank. I was appointed CEO in 1989 and NeighborWorks established a 
partnership with Key bank in 1992 to help us respond to meeting the credit needs in the many 
communities we serve.  Key bank has been instrumental in helping build the organizations’ 
capacity to grow our services through their grant program. Responded to our affordable housing 
development needs through low interest lines of credit and mortgage lending loan pools.  Their 
leadership have played an important role in the governance of the board of directors when Key 
Bank leadership has served as board presidents and credit committee chairs.   Key bank was 
instrumental in bringing other lending institutions to the table to help create a mortgage lending 
loan pool to help prevent families from experiencing foreclosure in 2010.  These are only a few 
examples of Key Banks willingness to collaborate with community partners to respond to 
meeting the needs of low-moderate income communities.  Annually, we meet with Key Bank 
partners to update them on community needs and how they can help NeighborWorks Salt Lake 
respond to the changing needs in the neighborhoods we serve. 

We are deeply appreciative of Key Bank’s commitment to Utah communities and look 
forward to continuing this partnership. Please let me know if you have questions or would like 
additional information.  

Sincerely, 

 

 
Maria Garciaz 
CEO 

 

 
 





 

 

 

 

 

March 14, 2023 
 
Stanley Poszywak, OCC Examiner-in-Charge  
Large Bank Supervision, Office of the Comptroller  
127 Public Square 
Mail Code: OH-01-27-1006 
Cleveland, OH 44114-1306 
 
Via email to CommunityAffairs@occ.treas.gov and KeyBank at cra_comment_letter@keybank.com  
 
Re: KeyBank’s CRA Examination 
 
Dear Mr. Poszywak:  
 
I am pleased to offer comments regarding KeyBank’s Community Reinvestment Act (CRA) Exam conducted by the 

Office of the Comptroller of the Currency (OCC) for 2019 through 2021.   

Utah Food Bank works to provide food relief for hungry people in Utah. Through our Emergency Food Assistance 

program, we distribute food to 230 food pantries and partner agencies. We also fight hunger through direct service 

programs. These include Kids Cafe, which prepares and delivers nutritious evening meals to children, Mobile School 

Pantry, which provides monthly food pantry services at high-need schools; the Food Box program, which delivers 

monthly supplemental food boxes to the homes of low-income seniors and people with disabilities; and the Mobile 

Pantry program, which offers isolated, underserved communities access to food pantries where none exists. 

 

KeyBank has been an engaged partner and has supported Utah Food Bank with our mission of Fighting Hunger 

Statewide. This support demonstrates its commitment to serving low- and moderate-income neighborhoods through 

philanthropy, lending, investments, products, and volunteerism. From 2019 to 2021, KeyBank has worked with us to 

meet the needs of our community by providing funds to help us procure and distribute emergency and supplemental 

food assistance to Utahns experiencing food insecurity in low and moderate-income communities.  

KeyBank’s commitment and actions to serve the needs of low and moderate-income communities are clear. 
KeyBank’s partnership and engagement have allowed us to be responsive to community needs and helped us to 
provide grocery-style food to children and their families in high-need schools, provide emergency food assistance 
during the COVID-19 pandemic, and develop the infrastructure to better provide culturally responsive foods in 
diverse low-income neighborhoods.  We look forward to continuing our partnership with KeyBank. If you have 
questions, please contact me at 801-978-2452 or email me at ginetteb@utahfoodbank.org. 

 

Ginette Bott 
President & CEO 

 


